
August 2022 Meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club 

 

Officers & Committee Chairmen present were: 

Trent Stepp, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Brad Sodders, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Mike Masten 

Guests applying for membership: 

Meeting 

1st Shawn Tague 

2nd Joseph Clay, Lyn Patterson, Roger Ison 

3rd Richard Miller, Ron Gordon, Bruce Ceneskie 

Voted in as a full members   Richard Miller, Ron Gordon, Bruce Ceneskie 

# of Members Present - 35 

Secretary - The reading of last month’s minutes was waived and approved. 

Treasurer’s report given and approved. 

Opening Balance  $ 16,761.64    

Expenses  $   5,087.23   Straw, State Sales Tax, picnic raffle grand prize 

Deposits  $         0.13    

Closing Balance  $ 11,674.54    

Petty Cash  $        72.75    

Junior League  $   1,005.86    

Vice President report – 

Not present 

Executive Officer report – 

Presented the new rules for the Rimfire League, to be added to the LPRC webpage. Will be distributed in a separate newsletter. 

Enrolled interested shooters for the League that is starting August 9 and will last for 10 weeks. 

League Secretary report –  

Not present 

Chief Security & Safety Officer report –  

4 prospective members attended the safety class on July 15th. 

Need an RSO to help the youth league.  

Special Events Coordinator –  

Discussed the October 22nd Family Picnic, presented the Picnic Raffle Prize (Mossberg 12ga personal protection shotgun) 

More information to follow in a separate newsletter. 

 Membership Committee report –  

None 

Old Business: 

Need applicants for the Tech Officer position, if interested contact any of the officers. 

Nominations for club officers are being taken now through the next meeting.  Elections are to be held at the September meeting. 

New Business: 

Tim Nead presented some new facts about the ATF and state regulations.  Any purchaser of a firearm without a CCW will probably 

have a visit by a Sheriffs Deputy to process an identity check. 

Member Recognition: 

Eric Hysell was recognized for his donation of a large quantity of fuel oil to the club for our heaters, and also for his continuing 

participation at our work parties. 

Rule Review:  

The use of shotguns at the range was discussed.  Initial sighting in of slug guns can be done in the rifle house on the first two positions 

with the concrete benches, further adjustments should be done at the rifle range. Patterning of shotguns should be done at the 50ft 

range in the pistol house with care being taken not to inflict damage to the berm.  All target stands shall be repaired after use. 

50/50 Raffle:  

$104 collected, Tim Nead won the drawing 

 

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club 
Officers for 2022 
President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350 

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002 

Treasurer - Jeff Williamson (813) 382-2625   

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046   email: secretary@lprcohio.com 

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791 

Executive Officer - Brad Sodders (614) 359-1359 

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782 

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488 

Membership Chairman - Mike Masten (740) 503-8761 
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